
 

 

Canadian Federation of University Women ï Parksville / Qualicum  
 

 

Our Theme this year: 
 

Trailblazers, Disrupters and Conciliators  

 

May 2018  
 

  

 

 

President: Jacqueline Russell (250-954-1868) 

 

Vice Presidents: Val Gunn (250-468-7536), Betty Price (250-248-8787)                     

 

Club Address: Box 113 Qualicum Beach, BC, V9K 1S7 See: http://www.cfuwpq.ca/ 
 

Next General Meeting: Monday May 14, 2018 at the QB Civic Centre, 7PM  

Greeters: Claire Lightfoot, Lynn Brown  

Refreshments: Camille Lawson, Jean Ogle, Perry Perry 

To volunteer to bring refreshments to a meeting or to be a greeter, please contact Geraldine 

Mason or Barbara Baker.      

 

Program: Stroke Stories: Their Importance to Treatment and Recovery 

Speaker: Ron Smith, DLitt UBC  

   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Presidentôs Message ï May 2018 

 

What To Look For:  

Presidentôs Message  

Program Information 

BC Council AGM: CFUW PQôs Report, List of Speakers, Pictures 

Pictures from the óWriting About Your Childhoodô Workshop  

A Reminder from the Historians;  A Reminder from the Newsletter Editor  

Social Event in June 

Out and About  

Pictures from the April General Meeting 

Book Clubs, Invitation  

Quotes, Had you noticed?  

Book Box Pickup Schedule  

Poster for Luncheon, Poster for A Discussion  
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Presidentôs Message ï May 2018  
 

Welcome to the merry Month of May! I must say that I am truly 
inspired by the women in CFUW.  The commitment shown by 
women in CFUW, and particularly the women in our P/Q club, to 
support women and girls to realize goals in education, to bring 
awareness to local, regional, national and global issues that 
continue to affect women and girls, and to provide that much 
needed support that ripples out to all humanity is the heart of 
CFUW.   CFUW is truly unique and should be treasured.  Thank 
you! Thank you! 
  
A number of CFUW P/Q members attended the Writing Workshop 
held April 13, 14 & 15th,and are now inspired to continue our 
memoirs after this great start with our CFUW P/Q member 

Carolyn Redl leading the way.  Carolyn is an experienced facilitator and has offered these workshops for 
many organizations.  Thank you so much Carolyn for donating your time for the rewarding cause of 
raising funds to contribute to our one-ǘƛƳŜ ƻƴƭȅ Ψ/ŜƴǘŜƴƴƛŀƭ !ǿŀǊŘΩ ǘƻ support a female undergraduate 
in her studies.  Check out the photos of the Writing Memoirs committee and more in this newsletter.  
Well done! 
 
Vice-President  Val  Gunn and I attended the BC Council AGM and Conference 2018 in North Vancouver, 
BC April 20 to April 22.  The event was hosted by CFUW North Vancouver members and as Ruth Mellor, 
President CFUW BC Council noted, it is not an easy task to assemble the BC Council AGM and 
Conference; they did a great job. Both Val and I felt this AGM with the theme of Making Connections-
Building Bridges was well-organized and for me, one of the best I have attended.  We have both come 
back with even more energy and passion!   
 
Held at the Holiday Inn, on the traditional territories of the Squamish First Nation and Tsleil-Waututh 
First Nation, the workshops and meeting rooms were easily accessible.  We met new friends and caught 
up with old friends across the Province.  The variety of guest speakers, workshop sessions,  and 
facilitators provided ample space for delegates to contemplate current issues and provided ways that 
we can act on those issues.   The Carson Graham Secondary Music students who sang after our Saturday 
dinner were amazing.  The Silent Auction provided many unique gifts to bid on donated by CFUW BC 
members across the province including our Basket of creative items made up by Lorna.  The items 
donated helped to add to the support for the CFUW Charitable Trust.   Thank you very much Lorna.   
 
Take note that next year 2019, the BC Council AGM and Conference will be in VICTORIA. May 3rd to May 
5th нлмфΦ  [ŜǘΩǎ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ /C¦² tκv ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴǘ - 
the 100th anniversary of CFUW.    
 
And while I am touching briefly on the BC Council I am excited to announce I put my name forward as 
Secretary and I look forward to participating with this great group of women from across BC in the near 
future.  Check out the photo in the newsletter for the proposed incoming BC Council Executive. 
 
It is a sunny day, the birds are singing away, and it is time for a walk!    
 
See you soon, Cheers, Jacqueline 
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Program Information  
 

 
 

 

WELCOME TO  

CFUW PQ PROGRAM MONDAY, MAY 14, 2018 

7:00 PM at the Qualicum Beach Civic Centre 
 

Stroke Stories: Their Importance to Treatment and Recovery 
Ron Smith, author of The Defiant Mind: Living Inside a Stroke 

 

 

Ron Smithôs story in The Defiant Mind has touched the lives of those recovering from stroke, 

caregivers, the scientific community and members of the general public across Canada.   

 

The Defiant Mind: Living Inside a Stroke (Ronsdale, 2016) is a personal account of what 

it's like to have a massive ischemic stroke to the brain stem. Smith recounts struggles 

with communication, the frustrations of being written off, the role of memory in 

recovering identity, the value of therapy and, above all, his passion to live. Including 

suggestions for improvement of care for stroke victims, The Defiant Mind is for stroke 

survivors, caregivers and medical professionals. The Defiant Mind won an IPPY Gold 

Medal from the Independent Publishers Group in the United States in the 

autobiography/memoir category and was long-listed for the George Ryga Prize in BC. *  
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Ronôs work as professor, author and publisher is widely known.  As founder of Oolichan Books 

(originally in Lantzville and now in Fernie), his work has been a part of many of our lives since 

the 1970s. 

 

In 1974 he founded the publishing company Oolichan Books in Lantzville, and from 

1988 to 1991 he was the fiction editor for Douglas & McIntyre. He was also instrumental 

in helping establish the first aboriginal press, Theytus Books, in 1981. With Stephen 

Guppy he co-edited the first anthology of Vancouver Island fiction, Rainshadow: Stories 

from Vancouver Island (Oolichan/Sono Nis, 1982).  

 

Born in Vancouver, Ron Smith received his BA from the University of British Columbia 

in 1969 and his MA from the University of Leeds in 1970, before becoming a professor 

at Malaspina University-College (now Vancouver Island University) in Nanaimo, where 

he taught English and Creative Writing for 28 years. 

 

Upon his retirement from teaching, Smith was named the first Honorary Research 

Associate of the Faculty of Arts and First Nations Studies at Malaspina University-

College. He has given readings and lectures in the U.S., Italy, Albania, England, and 

across Canada. In 2002, a selection of his poetry was translated by Ada Donati and 

published in a book-length bilingual edition, Arabesque e altre poesie, in Italy 

(Schifanoia Editore). In 2004 his play, The Boarder, was selected for a "process reading" 

as a part of the New Play Festival at the Playwright's Theatre Centre in Vancouver.  

 

Ron received an Honorary Doctorate, D. Litt., from the University of British Columbia in 

the spring of 2002. And in 2005-06 he was the inaugural Fulbright Chair in Creative 

Writing at Arizona State University. Smith has played an essential role in the growth of 

literary, historical and public policy publishing in British Columbia. In 2011, he received 

the Gray Campbell Distinguished Service Award presented annually by the Association 

of Book Publishers of B.C. to an individual who has made a significant contribution to 

the book industry in the province. From 2008 to 2012 he sat on the Board of the BC Arts 

Council. He now lives with his wife, novelist Pat Smith, in Nanoose Bay on Vancouver 

Island.*  

 

Ron will read from his written work and invites your questions.  He will have available for 

purchase copies of The Defiant Mind. 

 
*Indented portions of the text above are excerpts from BC Book World 

 

Valerie Gunn and Perry Perry, Program Co-ordinators 

 

 

Save the Date 

 
The dates of the CFUW 100th Anniversary Celebration are:  August 15-17, 2019 at the Fort 
Garry Hotel, Winnipeg.  There will more information as it is available, but start thinking now.     
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The Highlights of our Presidentôs Report to  

BC Council April 20-22, 2018  

 
Number of members éCurrently at 67 Student members 0 
President: Jacqueline Russell  
Scholarships and Awards: $18,500 (amount to be given out in this Club year) 
Club e-mail address and/or website:  president@cfuwpq.ca  www.cfuwpq.ca 

. 
Highlights of our 2017-2018 year:   

¶ Red Dress Project: 
CFUW P/Q displayed red dresses throughout the community Nov 25 to Dec 10, 2017 to 
coincide with UN Days of Action & 16 Days of Activism against Gender-Based Violence. The 
hanging of over 30 Red Dresses around our communities brought a visual awareness to the 
issue of murdered and missing Indigenous women across Canada.  The City of Parksville, Town 
of Qualicum, Qualicum First Nations, businesses and community organizations supported this 
initiative. Plans are to expand this project Nov/Dec 2018.  
 

¶ Battle of the Bag 
We partnered and hosted 2 events, with a local community group, Communities Protecting our 
Coast (CPOC), in presenting a documentary, with speakers and discussion following, on ñthe 
impact of plastics on our Marine Environment.ò  Eliminating point-of-sale plastic bags was the 
focus. 
 

¶ IWD 2018 March 8th celebration: #Press for Progress 
Our theme for IWD 2018 was #Press for Progress. This theme ties to the World Economic 
Forumôs 2017 Global Gender Gap Report noting that gender parity was 200 years away.  
CFUW P/Q invited Josie Osborne, District of Tofino Mayor to speak on two topics:  ñWhy we 
need more women in Governmentò and ñHow do we get them there.ò  Josie Osborne holds a 
Bachelor of Science in Marine Biology and has a Master of Arts in Resource Management, and 
has worked as a fisheries biologist with the Nuu-Chah-nulth Tribal Council.  Osborne shared her 
personal journey and challenges and shared advice for girls, women and to those who have a 
role in supporting women in taking on leadership positions. We also invited two young girls who 
attend Indigenous Education in our School District to share, with the over 100 in attendance, 
their story of ñThe Little Mice and the Douglas Fir.ò  CFUW P/Q received many kudos about this 
March 8th 2018 event. 
  

¶ Writers Weekend Memoir Writing Fundraising Workshop 
Our Weekend memoir writing fundraising workshop will be open to all, & held over 3 days in 
April and will be facilitated, non-gratis, by one of our members who offers these workshops in 
the community.  Proceeds after expenses will be going toward a one-time only Centennial 
Award (100th Anniversary) for a female undergraduate from our School District attending a 
Canadian College/University. 
  

¶ Scholarships and Bursaries: 
Our annual Book sale, other fundraisers and donations provide for the ability to award a Grant 
to our Scholarship and Bursary Trust (SBT) in 2018 to support local women who graduated from 
a local high school: 3 High School Graduate Scholarships - one to each school: $1000 each ï
total $3000; 2 Memorial Scholarships to undergrads, $2,000 each - total $4000; 2 Post 
Graduate Scholarships: $2000 each - total $4000; 2 Return to School Bursaries: $2000 each - 
total $4000;1 Red Seal Trade Award: $500. 
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Key Note Speakers at the BC Council AGM Apr 20-22, 2018 

Bernard Richard  ~ Friday, 5:30 -6:30 

Richard Bernard is British Columbia's Representative for Children and Youth. He and his 

department support the children, youth and families who need help in dealing with the child-

serving system. He is actively involved in several charitable organizations, mostly in the areas of 

children's rights, youth mental health and enhanced opportunities for Aboriginal children. As he 

opens this conference with his keynote address, he will focus on and explore the issues around 

poverty and the related issues that need to improve for the children and youth growing up in BC. 

Sue Trabant ~ Saturday Breakfast 7:45 -8:30 

Susan Trabant is a Prince George high school teacher, the District SOGI Resource Teacher, is a 

certified Sexual Health Educator, and has been a BCTF Facilitator for more than 6 years. She is 

social justice focused, passionate about Aboriginal Education, engaged in Safer Schools, and 

openly shares with the audience in a way that provokes thought and action about change. Join in, 

participate, and be open, and Susan Trabant will take you on a journey that will motivate you to 

look at the world from a new set of eyes. 

Dr. Lolehawk Laura Buker  ~ Saturday Lunch Keynote Speaker 

Dr. Buker is an experienced Canadian aboriginal educator with extensive expertise in integrating 

aboriginal culture and content through extensive education systems and community. The stories 

of the land have informed Indigenous language and culture since time immemorial. In order to 

start a conversation on reconciliation, let's allow the oldest stories to inform our beginning place 

of listening and sharing. How do we move forward with a new and a positive perspective 

regarding reconciliation? It is important to start, I believe, where Aboriginal knowledge begins 

and that starting place is with story. 

 

Trish Neufeld ~ Saturday Dinner Keynote Speaker 

Ms. Neufeld takes us through her more than 20 years in the Film Industry in BC - from her 

involvement with community TV during high school, her initial training at Cap College, her 

work in commercial film and television, her mother's devastating illness and the impetus it gave 

her to create her own film company. She will illustrate her talk with brief films and film clips 

and observations on what women experience in the industry along the way. And she'll bring us 

up to date on her latest projects. 
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Pictures from the BC Council AGM 

 

 

 

BC Council Tour of the Bird Sanctuary at Burrard Inlet; Dr Lolehawk Laura Bukerôs talk 

ñEngaging our Society in Conversations, Dialogue, and Reflections on Reconciliation  ï What  

do we need to do to make this happen?ò     

 

 
 

The proposed BC Council Executive to be 

ratified at National AGM June 23 . . .  

Barbara DuMoulin in back will be President, 

Sheila Service, CFUW Cowichan, will be 

Vancouver Island Regional Director, and 

Jacqueline Russell, CFUW P/Q will be 

Secretary 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Some of the Vancouver Island CFUW 

members who were at BC Council Apr 

20-22, 2018. 
 
 

(Photographs sent by Jacqueline Russell.) 
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Wr iting About Your Ch ildhood Workshop 

April 13 -14-15 

 
At the opening event: Carolyn Redl greeting participants in the memoir writing workshop; 

Jacqueline Russell and Sheri Plummer; participants chatting.  

(Photographs sent by Mary Ellen Campbell.)    

 

   

 
Participants listen with careful attention 

while someone speaks.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The participants found the process 

absorbing.       
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Jacqueline Russell and Carolyn Redl; some of the committee members who supported and 

enabled the workshop (from the left): Janet Farooq, Carolyn Redl, Bonnie Stableford, Dolores 

Saulter, and Jacqueline Russell. (Bev Walls is not pictured, but was also actively involved.)   

 

(Photographs sent by Jacqueline Russell.) 
 

A REMINDER FROM THE HISTORIANS 
 

As the Club year begins to wind to a close, this is a reminder to members of the Executive, 

committee chairs, interest groups and anyone who has generated documentation as part of Club 

activities.  

 

We will be collecting documents dated June 2016 or older at the next meetings.  As well as 

documents, we are looking for electronic media, newspaper clippings and ephemera (e.g. 

bookmarks, posters etc.), constitutional revisions, annual and financial reports, and 

correspondence.    

 

So, look through your binders and boxes; make sure everything is dated; and bring the material 

along to upcoming meetings or contact us directly to drop it off.   

 

Please contact us to check if you are not sure if any items are historically valuable.  

 

Noreen Ballantyne & Maggie Hawes, CFUW P/Q Historians. 

 
 

A REMINDER FROM THE NEWSLETTER EDITOR  

 
The next issue of the newsletter (the June issue) will include the annual reports of the executive 

members and committee chairs.  The deadline is May 25 but send them when they are ready, 

please.  Thank you.     

 

Barbara Bond   
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CFUW PQ 

Invites All Members to come together on June 4, 2018 

At 5:30 for a Thai Dinner at the 
White Elephant 

102 ς 144 Weld Street 
Parksville 

Each person is responsible for ordering and paying that evening.  To check out 
the menu ahead of time please go to their website:  www.thewhiteelephant.ca 

  
The restaurant is opening just for us so we need a commitment of 25 

members.  We can have as many as 57 in the facility. 

Please email Sheila Reed 1269reed@gmail.com if you plan to come so I can give 
accurate numbers to the management so they will have appropriate staff for 

the evening. 
This is a social event ς no meeting ς so come to visit and enjoy!!! 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Out and About 

Now is a very busy time for our CFUW PQ members. 

 

We will be able to finish the year by enjoying Grease at the Chemainus Theatre on June 20 at 

2 pm matinee with a luncheon at 12:00 to enjoy prior to the performance. Everyone is welcome 

to join in. 

      

There will be a sign-up sheet at the May General Meeting. 

 

(Contributed by Camille Lawson.)  

 

 

 

 

http://www.thewhiteelephant.ca/
wlmailhtml:%7b9CC8230F-B31E-483E-BE7A-8166F51B06EA%7dmid:/00000071/1269reed@gmail.com
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General Meeting ï April 09, 2018 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

From the left: Louise Sosa (who introduced the speaker). President Jacqueline Russell, Brenda 

Morrison, and Vice-President Val Gunn (who thanked the speaker).   

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above: Past President Perry Perry with the daffodils and card presented to her in appreciation of 

her work on the IWD celebration, with President Jacqueline Russell.  Jacqueline holds the 

flowers prepared for Camille Lawson for her work on the IWD event and for Bonnie Stableford, 

for her hosting of the New Membersô Tea. Unfortunately, neither could be there to receive them.   

 


